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Peop-Continued work is being C Our                                                  

 

 

  I am glad to report that our accessibility project is now fully 

underway.  The Asbestos abatement has been completed inside the 

air handler room which will allow a new and more efficient air 

handler unit to be installed.  This should be done sometime in the 

earlier part of the project.  Our air handler has served us well over 

the years.  It is original to the building.  I thank Carl Schaefer for his 

care of this vital piece of equipment over the years.  It has lasted us 

well past its predicted lifespan.  Hopefully, the new one will last as 

long. Not all the doors will be available in the church over the next 

four months.  The emergency door is the one that is down this 

week, but that will change often during the project.  We will always 

have at least two exits open to follow fire code.  This week, the 

south door (main front entrance) and the north door (the main rear 

entrance) will be available.  The north door will probably only be 

accessible from the south side following the sidewalk on the 

outside of the building.  I know not everyone is good at directions, 

so I will also use numbers.  The south main door will be door 1, the 

future fully assessable north door is door 2, and the emergency exit 

on the west side is door 3.  Door 1 and 2 will be operational this 

Sunday.  I appreciate your patience through this.  I am excited to 

see this long-needed project underway.  

 

Blessings, 

Marc 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

7/30 @ 10:30am 

Wednesday Eucharist 

    

 

 

Our bathroom floors have been installed in 

St. Mary's Hall. 

http://www.stjohnsvernonct.org/


 

 

 

           St. John’s Announcements 

 

 

The Feast of St. Mary will be celebrated on Sunday, August 17th.  On this holy day we will celebrate the life 

and continued importance of the mother of our Lord.  We will flower the cross with blooms from our own 

gardens.  We will also be honoring our confirmands at this mass. 

 

Summer Food Events  

Our annual Ice Cream Sunday will be August 31st immediately after the 10:00am Eucharist.  I hope you are 

able to join us for these fun events.  

 

COME JOIN US FOR SUMMERTIME REFRESHMENTS AFTER 10 am SERVICES 

There will be cold drinks and cookies. Looking for people to host on 8/10, 8/17, 8/24 and 8/31. 

Drink mixes, paper plates and cups will be provided. You would supply the cookies. 

Sign-up sheets will be at coffee hour or e-mail or call Terri 860.644.5892 

TerriLsessions@gmail.com. 

 

mailto:TerriLsessions@gmail.com

